Minutes of Special College Meeting
College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences

March 23, 2016 – Minard 230
Dean Sandstrom called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m.  

The Special College Meeting was called at the request of the Strategic Planning Committee for them to present the “AHSS Strategic Plan Draft.”  The meeting was an input session only with the goal of the plan being finalized and voted on at the next College Meeting. Dean Sandstrom thanked the members of the Strategic Planning Committee for the thoughtful and excellent work they have done.  The committee members include Stephenson Beck (chair), Mike Christenson, Jeanne Hageman, Mark Harvey, Jo Ann Miller, and Kjersten Nelson.
The Chair of the committee, Stephenson Beck, began with an overview of the committee’s actions and how they collected data.  The committee met with each of the departments to document their feedback and goals for AHSS. Dr. Beck also met with one-on-one with some faculty members. Following the department meetings, an online survey was available for all AHSS faculty and staff to provide input.
The data collected was used to create the current draft of the strategic plan.  The plan consists of a preface, mission statement, vision statement, and five goals, with each goal broken down to strategies. The document is in customary format, and it supports the University plan while still remaining unique to AHSS.
Much discussion ensued, and both questions and suggestions were presented to Dr. Beck. One of the suggestions focused on providing more explanation in the preface to help college members know to use the document. 
At the end of the discussion, Dr. Beck informed the faculty that the committee would meet again to review the suggestion and questions and modify the draft if needed.  He also encouraged faculty to stop by his office to discuss the plan with him if they so desired.  He also reminded those in attendance that the plan would be completed by the April College meeting so that it could be considered for a vote.

The meeting adjourned at 4:32 p.m. 













Respectfully submitted,
Lori Alvarez, Secretary


